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The Beer Board of Cumberland Gap, Tennessee met in regular session on April 2, 2018, 

immediately following the Town Board meeting. Mayor Pucciarelli called for a roll call. 

Board Members answered as follows: Susan Bain-here; Chuck Coffey- here; Teresa 

Fuson- absent; Jerry Hopson -here; John Ravnum-here; Phillip Waller-here. 

 

Mayor Pucciarelli called for approval of the minutes. Jerry Hopson made a motion to the 

approve minutes, with a second by Susan Bain.  Mayor Pucciarelli called for a roll call 

vote. Board members voted as follows: Susan Bain-yes; Chuck Coffey-yes; Teresa 

Fuson-absent; Jerry Hopson –yes; John Ravnum-yes; Phillip Waller-yes.  

 

Mayor Pucciarelli called for Old Business:  

There was no old business.  

 

Mayor Pucciarelli called for New Business:  

 

Blake Luck, the owner of the Pinnacle Pub, was present to address a rumor concerning 

his establishment. It was brought to his attention that an individual made a statement that 

they like to visit the Pinnacle Pub because underage drinking is allowed in the 

establishment.  Mr. Luck assured the board that was not the case. All patrons are carded 

by the security guards at the door before they can enter. If they don’t have identification 

they are not allowed to enter and only certain forms of identification are accepted. A 

black light among other security measures are used to detect fakes. Underage patrons are 

allowed to enter but are identified by a color coded wrist band and are not allowed to 

drink. The color of the wristband changes so it cannot be reused. 

 

He told the board that he plans to contact the Alcoholic Beverage Commission (ABC) 

about visiting his establishment. If someone uses a fake ID and manages to slip by his 

security then they will go to jail.  

 

With no business to come before the board, Susan Bain made a motion to adjourn, with a 

second by John Ravnum.  Mayor Pucciarelli called for a roll call vote. Board members 

voted as follows: Susan Bain-yes; Chuck Coffey-yes; Teresa Fuson-absent; Jerry Hopson 

–yes; John Ravnum-yes; Phillip Waller-yes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


